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STATE OF MAINE REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS
RFP SUBMITTED QUESTIONS & ANSWERS SUMMARY
	RFP NUMBER AND TITLE:
	202401010 Non-Wires Alternatives Coordinator

	RFP ISSUED BY:
	Maine Office of the Public Advocate

	SUBMITTED QUESTIONS DUE DATE:
	February 12, 2024, no later than 11:59 PM

	QUESTION & ANSWER SUMMARY ISSUED:
	February 20, 2024

	PROPOSAL DUE DATE:
	March 4, 2024, no later than 11:59 PM

	PROPOSALS DUE TO:
	Proposals@maine.gov


Provided below are submitted written questions received and the Department’s answer.
	1
	RFP Section & Page Number
	Question

	
	Part IV, Section II.1. (Pg 11) Appendix C (Pg 20)
	Could you please advise if the Office of the Public Advocate believe it is a conflict of interest; if we do work with Versant, will it preclude us to submitting an RFP response?


	
	Answer

	
	Thank you for your question. A conflict of interest would depend on the nature of the work being done with Versant. If the work is closely related to designing distribution infrastructure there may be a conflict. The NWA process seeks to find less costly alternatives to utility infrastructure proposals. If the bidder has designed an infrastructure project for Versant, and that project comes before the NWA for review, there would be a conflict.

The bidder can submit a response and disclose what work is being done for Versant if it’s not clear whether a conflict exists.
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